Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education
Region VI-Western Visayas
DIVISION OF AKLAN
Arch. Gabriel M. Reyes Street, Kalibo, Aklan

November 12, 2019

To: Chief Education Supervisors
Education Program Supervisors/Coordinators
Public Schools District Supervisors
Senior/Education Program Specialists
Heads of Public/Private Elementary/Secondary and Integrated Schools

Dear Sirs/Mesdames:

Greetings!

Please read attached letter RE: OUTREACH PROGRAM OF THE CULTURAL
CENTER OF THE PHILIPPINES through THE PHILIPPINE PHILARMONIC ORCHESTRA,
November 30 to December 2, 2019.

It is requested that participants of the concerned schools must ensure that
classes will not be disrupted due to the participation of the identified teachers to
this activity.

Participation to this event is voluntary and personal time only.

For your information and guidance.

Very truly yours,

FOR THE SCHOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENT:

’,

Dr. EDSELYN T. BIRAY PhD

Education Program Supervisor
In-Charge of the Division ’r
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OFFICE OF THE VICE GOVERNOR

October 31, 2019

DR. MIGUEL MAC D. APOSIN, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent

Division of Aklan

Arch. G.M. Reyes St., Kalibo, Aklan

Dear Dr. Aposin,

RE: OUTREACH PROGRAM OF THE CULTURAL CENTER OF THE PHILIPPINES

through THE PHILIPPINE PHILARMONIC ORCHESTRA

November 30 to December 2, 2019, Province of Aklan
We are happy to inform you that in collaboration with the Cultural Center of the
Philippines, Hon. Loren B. Legarda, Deputy Speaker, House of Representatives and
Congresswoman of the Lone District of Antique, Atty. Reynaldo M. Quimpo, Vice
Governor of Aklan and Hon. Dexter M. Calizo, Mayor of the Municipality of Balete, we
will bring to the Province of Aklan the "Outreach Program" of the Cultural Center of the
Philippines through the Philippine Philarmonic Orchestra on November 30 to Dec 02,
2019. The 80 man PPO is widely recognized as one of the top ensembles in the Asia
Pacific region and its outreach program aims to promote music appreciation to all
Filipinos especially those in the underserved communities not only in Metro Manila but
also to other regions in the country. This will boost our efforts to encourage our people’s
interest in the performing arts. The outreach program is done thru a free admission
concert and mentoring of local musical talents and ensembles with a lecture and
workshop activity.

On November 30, 2019, the PPO will conduct a "Mentoring Activity" for pre-qualified
musicians of Aklan, individuals or ensembles (groups). The pre-qualification process will
require those interested parties to write addressed to Mr Nicanor Lizaso, President,
Cultural Center of the Philippine c/o Office of the Vice Governor, Sangguniang
Panlalawigan, Provincial Capitol, Kalibo, Aklan, state their interest to be mentored, what
kind of instrument/s they are playing so they can be organized into groups and assigned
by PPO the appropriate "Master” (teacher). Deadline for application is on November 15,
2019. The "Masters Mentoring Program" will be done at the Infant Jesus Academy (1JA)




classrooms, Jaime Cardinal Sin Avenue, Kalibo. Interested parties will shoulder the
transportation & food of the trainees. Should you have any school-based
recommendees for the mentoring program, please inform them to submit their letter of
intent on or before November 15, 2019.

The Outreach Program will culminate with a Concert of the Philippine Philarmonic
Orchestra dubbed as "An Enchanting Evening in Balete," on December 01, 2019,
Sunday at 6:00 PM at the Teodoro F. Calizo Sr. Memorial Civic Center to celebrate the
Centennial (1919-2019 December 8) Foundation Anniversary of the Municipality of
Balete. Admission to the concert is free on 1st come, 1st served basis due to limited
seats of the civic center. Through your office, we would like to encourage heads of
schools and music teachers provincewide to avail of the opportunity to watch this
concert and we have allocated 200 hundred seats for the Department of Education
Aklan. May we request your office to submit the names of those confirmed attendees on
or before November 20, 2019 thru email rosveldinado@yahoo.com so we can reserve
the seats. The concert will start at exactly 6PM, arrivals after 6PM will be subject to seat
availability.

We would be honored if you grace us with your presence together with your spouse
during the concert in Balete on December 01. For confirmation, contact Mr Rosvel Inado
at telephone # 036 268 2817 & CP # 09399167093.

"As we honor the past, we look forward to a great future"

Happy Centennial Founding Anniversary to the Municipality of Balete!

Sincerely yours,




